
  
CITY CLERK 

  
Extract of Item EY9.62 of the Etobicoke York Community Council meeting held on 
September 10, 2007.   

Other Items Considered by the Community Council  

(The Community Council is authorized to take certain actions without Council’s approval.)   

EY9.62  Information  Deferred  Transactional  Ward:  13  

 

1844, 1846, 1848, 1850, 1852 and 1854 Bloor Street West; 6, 8, 10, 12 
and 14 Oakmount Road; 35 and 37 Pacific Avenue -

 

Demolition Control 
Applications   

(March 13, 2007) Report from Director, Community Planning, Etobicoke York District  

Committee Recommendations  
The Etobicoke York Community Council deferred consideration of this report to provide an 
opportunity for the proponent to formulate his development application and to submit an 
application to demolish the rental properties under Section 111 of the City of Toronto Act.   

Summary 
On March 2, 2006, Toronto Building received demolition control permit applications to 
demolish thirteen houses at 1844, 1846, 1848, 1852 and 1854 Bloor Street West; 6,

 

8, 10, 12 
and 14 Oakmount Road; 35 and 37 Pacific Avenue. No building permit application to replace 
the buildings to be demolished has been received by Toronto Building.  

In accordance with By-law No.1009-2006 (former City of Toronto Municipal Code, Chapter 
14, Article 1, Demolition Control), the demolition permit applications are submitted to 
Community Council for consideration and recommendation to City Council. Council may 
refuse the demolition permit applications, or grant permission to demolish the buildings and 
include conditions attached to the permits.  

City Planning Division staff have identified concerns related to the replacement of rental units 
within the buildings to be demolished in accordance with the Official Plan. Urban Forestry staff 
have advised that there are numerous significant trees located on or in close proximity to this 
site that qualify for protection under either the City’s Street Tree or Private Tree by-laws. Staff 
recommend refusal of the applications as no redevelopment plan including a rental housing 
replacement strategy has been filed with the City. In the event that Council decides to approve 
the demolition, staff should be directed to report further on appropriate conditions. 
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Background Information 
March 13, 2007 report   

(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/ey/bgrd/backgroundfile-5579.pdf)   

Communications 

(March 26, 2007) e-mail from Eda Sepp (EY.Main)  
(March 26, 2007) e-mail from Linda Sepp (EY.Main)  
(September 7, 2007) e-mail from Eda Sepp (EY.Main)   

http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2007/ey/bgrd/backgroundfile-5579.pdf

